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FROM YOUR PRESIDENTS 
 

Although we are still basking in the glow of our 

wonderful centennial celebration, the end of 

our year is fast approaching.  

We have a committee who will be putting 

together a slate of officers for our next meeting. 

If you are interested in filling, or finding out 

more about, a position, please feel free to call 

Lex or Dee as soon as possible. 

We have received our pictures from the 

celebration, so be sure to watch our Facebook 

page and our website to see them as we get 

them posted! 

Don’t miss our meeting on Tuesday, February 

26th. Our speaker, Corey Keyes, PhD, is one of 

the original minds behind the power of positive 

thinking. 

Looking forward to seeing you soon! 

 

 

 Dee Zesiger and Lex Gilbert 

 
 

 Share the Care for February 
  

Ladies, we have outdone ourselves with donations 

to Nicholas House, the organization that serves 

homeless families from Boulevard Avenue 

downtown.  The trunk of my car was filled to 

overflowing with afterschool snacks.  Monetary 

donations totaled $425! These will be well used and 

much appreciated by staff at Nicholas House. 

  

In February a new organization is featured.  Songs 

for Kids was founded ten years ago by an Emory 

graduate.  Music and our emotions are inextricably 

linked, and prolonged illness brings us 

down.  Songs for Kids gives children and teens 

battling serious illnesses the opportunity to express 

themselves through live-interactive concerts, 
hospital bedside performances, music 
mentorship, and songwriting and 
recording.  Please go to their 
website songsforkids.org and watch the 
video.  Look for big smiles.   Will send more 
information closer to the meeting. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                    Meeting February 26 

Speaker Cory Keyes, PhD, Winship 

Distinguished Research Professor, 

Department of Sociology, Emory 

Topic: Flourishing: Positive Psychology and 

the Life Well-Lived 

 

Hostesses: Jackie Walker and Elaine Noe. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2018-2019 Schedule 

All meetings at 10:00 a.m. at Houston Mill House unless otherwise indicated 

2/19/19 Tuesday Tasting (location TBD) 

2/26/19 Membership Meeting 

Cory Keyes, PhD, Winship Distinguished Research Professor, Department of Sociology, 

Topic: Flourishing: Positive Psychology and the Life Well-Lived 

3/19/19 Tuesday Tasting (location TBD) 

3/26/19 Membership Meeting 

Taina Figueroa, Fellowship recipient 2018, founding President of Emory Latin@ Graduate 

Student Association, PhD Candidate Department of Philosophy 

4/6/19  Scrumptious Saturday at Louise Freer’s house from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. 

4/16/9  Tuesday Tasting (location TBD) 

4/23/19 Membership Meeting 

Tia N. Williams, ME.d, Program Coordinator, Center for Women, Emory University. Topic: 

Women at Emory Today 

5/7/19  Spring Luncheon (HMH upstairs) 

5/21/19 Board Meeting 

  Summer Tuesday Tastings TBD 

 

Request from Teri Hopkin 

Do you know if a member who is ill?  Injured?  In need of a little cheering 

up? A member’s death? Death in a member’s family?  Please contact me so 

that I may correspond with her on behalf of the membership. Reach me at 

thopkin@ aol.com. Please phone or text to 404-617-5172.   Thanks!  Teri 

Hopkin 

http://aol.com/
tel:404-617-5172


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

INTEREST GROUPS 

 
Friday Morning Book Club is meeting on Feb 22 to discuss Miss Jane by Brad Watson. The discussion will 

be led by Nicole Mills at the home of Dee Zeisger. contact Margaret Foust 

First Thursday PM Book Club will meet on Thursday, March 7, to discuss The Girl With 7 Names by 

Hyeonseo Lee.  April 7 our selection is The Darkest Child by Delores Phillips. This group meets the first 

Thursday each month at 12:30 pm at a member's home.  For more information, contact Joanie Edmondson. 

Contract Bridge group meets the 1st and 3rd Thursdays of the month at the Mason Mill Recreation Center 

(340 McConnell Dr.) from 10:00 AM to 2:30 PM. For more information, contact: Missy Cody or Cathy 

Findley. 

Tuesday Tastings:  meet with friends for lunch at neighborhood restaurants on the 3rd Tuesday of the 

month. contact: Nicole Mills 

 

Lunch and a movie: join members for a movie and conversation 

 

Handwork Group: (Quilting, Knitting, Beading etc.) We meet at 1:30-? PM on the 2nd Thursday of 

each month at Intown Quilters 1058 Mistletoe Road Decatur.  Contact: Barbara Froehlich 

Field Trips: Carolyn Arakaki and Jackie Walker put together several wonderful trips last year.  If you 

have suggestions for field trips this year, please reach out to them. 

The Amani Women Center.  EUWC specifically supports the Sewing Academy whose mission is to teach 

women to sew to promote independence, self-sufficiency and employment. Products are for sale in the 

Amani Store.  This group coordinates donations and contact between the EUWC and Amani.  Contact: 

Mary Emma MeConaughey 

 

 

 

 

It is time for nominations for Achievement Award 

The name and info about the nominee should be given to Margaret Foust, or 

Joanie Edmondson, or Sharon Gunn. 



2018-2019 EUWC Officers                                                       

PRESIDENTS                                                                         
Lex Gilbert, Dee Zesiger 
 
FIRST VICE PRESIDENTS 
MEMBERSHIP 
Louise Freer, Ann Marie Factor 
 
SECOND VICE PRESIDENTS 
YEARBOOK 
Joanie Edmondson, Susan Neel 
 
THIRD VICE PRESIDENT 
NEWSLETTER 
Barb Froehlich 
 
RECORDING SECRETARY 
Teri Hopkin                  
 
TREASURER 
Martha Catherwood 
 
PARLIAMENTARIAN 
Bette Walton 

 

Committee Chairs 

 
ACHIEVEMENT AWARD 
Sharon Gunn  
 
ARCHIVES 
Cheryl Murphy, Barbara Hund, Carol Penn 
 
ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION 
Cheryl Murphy NEED 2 MORE 
 
CORRESPONDING SECRETARY 
Teri Hopkin 
 
EGGLESTON       
Kay Nicolaysen 
 
FIELD TRIPS         
Jackie Walker, Carolyn Arakaki 
 
FINANCE   Martha Catherwood, Joanie 
Edmondson, Bette Walton 
 

GRADUATE FELLOWSHIP    
Bette Walton, Barbara Hund 
 
 
HOSTESSES            
Phyllis Gareis, Missy Cody                
 
LONG RANGE PLANNING      
Rosalie Cooper, Joanie Edmondson, Ann Marie 
Factor, Louise Freer, Barbara Hund, Judy Michna, 
Martha Catherwood 
 
 
MEMBER COMMUNICATION      
Martha Catherwood 
 
MEMORIAL LIBRARY FUND      
Cheryl Murphy, Carol Penn 
 
OXFORD LIAISON                                                   
Carol Penn 
 
PHOTOGRAPHY        
Joanie Edmondson, Sharon Gunn, Susan Neel      
NEED AT LEAST ONE MORE 
 
PROGRAM                 
Judith Piat       NEED ONE MORE 
 
PUBLICITY  
 
SCHOLARSHIPS         
Rosalie Cooper, Vanessa Wardi  Co-chairs 
 
SHARE the CARE        
Cheryl  Murphy, Alma Owens 
 
SPRING LUNCHEON 
 
TUESDAY TASTINGS     
Nicole Mills 
 
GRAPHIC DESIGN         
Bev Gunderson   
 
 
WEB MASTER               
Susan Neel 

 

 

 

 

 



                                                 

 

                                                  January meeting 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Corrected New Phone number: Judy Michna 770-355-0722 

New Addresses 

Sandy Glasser, 1284 Buffalo NVNO, Zionville, NC 28698-9606 (I have no idea what "NVNO" 

means, but it is on the yellow change of address sticker affixed by the post office) 

Carolyn Roper, 518 Towers Circle, NE, Atlanta, GA 30329, 770-241-0042 

Jane Sencer, 2060 Idlewood Road, #206, Tucker, GA 30084-6239 

Cynthia Smith, 1717 N Decatur Road, #115, Atlanta, GA 30307-1058 

Jane Todd, 17019 183rd Place, Woodinville, WA 98072 

Teri Hopkin, after March 10th, 145 15th St, NE #803 Atlanta, Ga 30309 

 

 

 

Alice (Student involved in Grounds 

for Empowerment) Dee, Speaker 

Peter Roberts, Lex  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

                                                    A Few Pictures from EUWC 100th Anniversary Celebration  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cheryl Murphy, Lex Gilbert, Dee 

Zesiger 

 

Emory University President Dr Claire 

Sterk 

  

  

  



 

                                                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Judy Michna, Bette Walton, Barbara 

Hund 

 

  

 

 

Ann Marie Factor and Louise Freer 



 

 
 

 

Name    

 

Address, including PO Box    

. 

Telephone    Email     

 

 

Spouse’s Name (if any) Want to be listed in the yearbook?  Yes No    

 

 

Emory Community Affiliation (if any)      If 

you are a new member, may we list your address and phone number in the newsletter? Yes  No    

 

Please complete form and send with your check made out to EUWC for $32.00 ($30 for dues $2 for mailing the 

yearbook) to Martha Catherwood, 2911 Galahad Drive, Atlanta, GA 30345 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EUWC Membership Form 2018– 2019 

 


